
Minutes of the BGS PA Meeting 27th January 2020 

Present 

Wayne Shirt, Vivienne Cogan, Kevin Huby, Sarah Bowmer, Ollie Rogers, Jill Swift, Beth Street, Jean Pine, 
Tony Pickles, Katie Stitson 

Apologies 

Poonam Verma, Claire Hanafin, Elspeth Cansdale, Amanda Ashby, Suzanne Crookes 

Minutes of Meeting 26/9/19 

Accepted – Vivienne Cogan 

Seconded – Sarah Bowmer 

Second Hand School Uniform 

The second hand uniform system has now been revisited by the volunteers. There is now a set price list 
for specific items of uniform which will be applied to all goods. Parents who had previously donated 
under the 50/50 system have now been informed of these price changes and were given the choice of 
accepting new prices or collecting their donations. The new 50/50 form has been set out to all parents 
and will be used going forward.   

The SHU are having 2 sales of uniform on 30th January 2020 in the Pavilion, one from 9 – 1 am and one 
from 3 – 4.30pm. It is hoped that a sale will be held every half term and that these can also coincide with 
PA coffee mornings and major school events. 

There will also be a new lockable receptacle placed near the Lodge where uniform donations can be left 
at any time during the school day. Once this is in place, parents will be contacted by email with full 
instructions. 

Spring Fair Pre Planning 

The date of the Spring Fair will be 25th April 2020. We require a lot of help to make this happen. All offers 
of help will be greatly appreciated. 

2020 will see the Olympics in Tokyo and Euro 2020 football tournament so it was a suggestion that the 
theme would be sport in general.  

Viv has contacted a company who can provide dodgems and they are visiting school in the next couple of 
weeks to assess the areas available to site their equipment. SB will contact a water zorbing rental 
company to assess costs and availability. These options will be useable even if the weather is inclement 
on the day. Active Hire Leeds will also be contacted to offer them space to bring their inflatables and 
games at their own cost. 

KH suggested that it would be nice to bring in the wider community and a bi- or triathlon was suggested 
in a similar format to the Brownlee Triathlon that takes place later in the school year. We could use the 
swimming pool and Sports Hall, again negating the weather factor. Ollie Rogers will look into the 
possibility of Sixth Form Sport Leaders heading the marketing and organisation of this event. Age group 
was proposed as under 12 so that they would be accompanied by an adult. An entry fee would be 



charged and prizes would be offered for winners. This will hopefully increase footfall numbers for the 
other attractions on the day. 

Sam in Marketing will be approached to contact EventBright to organise the stalls for Price Hall/Main 
School. 

Just to reiterate that the Spring Fair takes a mountain of planning and organisation. If someone feels that 
they could volunteer to coordinate the event, please contact parentsassociation@bradfordgrammar.com 

Volunteers will be needed for the following 

Organisation of Tickets/Programmes 

Setting up stalls  

Wrapping of Hampers for raffle prizes 

Raffle ticket sellers 

Book Stall cover on the day 

Bric a Brac Stall cover on the day 

Second Hand Uniform helpers 

Dining Hall Servers/Clearing Tables 

Sports Club Stall coordinators 

Door Attendants/Information People 

The list goes on…. If you feel you can spare some time to help before or on the day it would be fantastic. 

It was also suggested that this year the profits from this year’s Spring Fair be donated to 2 local charities. 
One suggestion was a charity started by a pupil in the school. We are also open to other local charity 
suggestions and a final decision will be made by the Parents Association. SB will also approach Jane 
Chapman at BGS. 

Clock House 

FOCH meeting was held on January 20th 2020. Copy of meeting minutes are attached for your 
information. If anyone can help with their requests for volunteers, please contact FOCH.  

KH requested that Mrs Disley contact him to confirm name payable on cheque for £1000 that CH 
requested to organise their own events for junior school pupils. 

Year 7 Social Event – 17th December 2019 

Year 7 Social Event was a success. We provided drinks and nibbles for accompanying parents. Around 20 
parents attended and the mulled wine and mince pies were declared a roaring success. Thank you to 
those who helped from the PA. 

Bid for Birdboxes – Mr J Bentley 

We have not had an update from Mr Bentley re birdboxes. SB will send email to request wireless boxes 
costs so that we can move forward. 

mailto:parentsassociation@bradfordgrammar.com


Bid for Spinning Bikes – Ollie Rogers 

Mr Rogers attended the meeting to request funds for approx. 12 spinning bikes for the fitness gym above 
the Sports Hall. The official bid has been attached for your information. He confirmed that the bikes could 
be used by pupils from Yr 5 upwards and that spin classes could be offered at lunchtimes.  

It was suggested that instead of the bikes named in his proposal, more expensive bikes that can be linked 
to a TV screen in the gym would be a better alternative so that the competitive edge made them more 
attractive to users. This was accepted by Mr Rogers who will now investigate costs to provide such an 
alternative. 

PA agreed unanimously to provide £3800-£5000 for the competitive system even if it means slightly 
fewer bikes. 

Bid for 3D Printer and New Trophies – Mrs Disley – Clock House 

Mrs Disley forwarded a comprehensive bid for a 3D printer to be available for Clock House students and 
for new trophies to be provided for their prize giving and lapel badges to be provided for recipients to 
keep. The full bid is attached for information. 

The PA expressed that specific teachers will need to be trained to use the printer. This would be carried 
out by Creation Education who provide workshops for users and also cover maintenance. The training 
and consumables will be paid for by CH. 

The trophies will remain in Clock House but will not be engraved yearly. The recipient’s name will be 
displayed next to each trophy for the year and they will be given a bespoke lapel badge which they can 
keep. 

Both ideas were approved by unanimous vote and funds were approved - £2700 for 3D Printer and £1300 
for trophies and first years lapel badges. 

 Networking/Coffee Mornings 

Wayne has approached Mr Boardman to enquire about coffee morning presentations. We have 
forwarded times when we can accommodate coffee mornings/uniform sales to try and combine the two. 
Times suggested were Mondays, Thursdays and Fridays from 9am in the pavilion. We await a response. 

AOB 

- 

Date of Next Meeting – Wednesday 25th March 2020 7.30pm - DH Room 
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